AGENDA
DEPARTMENT CHAIRS’ MEETING
March 11, 2011 at 9:30 a.m.
Battle Mountain #1, Elko EIT #203, Ely #114, Pahrump #120, Winnemucca #115
Present: Bonnie Hofland, Angie deBraga, Amber Donnelli, Mary Doucette, David Ellefsen, Patty Fox, Lisa Frazier, Danny Gonzales, Thomas Matula, Charlene Mitchel, Barbra Moss, Ed Nickel, Mary Swetich, Linda Uhlenkott, Norm Whittaker, Kris Miller
Absent:  Pete Bagley, Lisa Campbell, Norm Cavanaugh, Angie deBraga, Xunming Du, David Freistroffer, Meachell Walsh, Bret Murphy, Bill Verbeck
Guests:  Laurie Walsh, Lynette Macfarlan, Frank Daniels
Faculty Evaluations

1. The philosophy behind the creation of the evaluation system was enrichment and improvement.  It was never designed to be punitive or be used as a disciplinary tool. The evaluation process has only been approved as a pilot program by President’s Council. There are some areas that need addressed and the committee is working diligently to serve the needs of faculty and administration. 
2. The committee has invested hours upon hours creating the new evaluation system. However, before investing any more time they need to make sure they have faculty support. Department chairs expressed their support of the system. The system is much improved compared to the old system. The online accessibility is a good tool. 
3. One issue chairs would like the committee to  address is a formal documentation mode to protect department chairs from retribution when there are departmental faculty issues. 

4. Performance should be accurately measured in the evaluation. If there are elements of the performance that are not being accurately measured then perhaps the system should be tweaked. 
5. The VPAA will be meeting with several faculty and deans to discuss the evaluation process. The session will focus on how to address faculty that are not performing up to satisfactory standards. Disciplinary issues are not a part of the current system; however, there still needs to be an avenue to address the issues. Perhaps, an outside system needs to be developed do take care of unsatisfactory issues. It was recommended that Dr. Arreola be contacted to see if he could offer some recommendations or solutions. The disciplinary process is described in the NSHE code. 
6. The evaluation committee recommends that a narrative box be added to the grand total page. An announcement above the narrative box would state “The supervisor’s narrative must be based on faculty member’s evaluation data only”. The only information the supervisor could comment on is the data that is included in the evaluation. The supervisor would not be able to search for information that is outside of what is provided. A supervisor may ask for more documentation to support data provided by the faculty member. 
7. An additional narrative box will also be added for faculty to respond to comments recorded by the supervisor. Signature lines for the faculty member and the supervisor will also be incorporated on the revised form. 

8. Chairs approved the recommendation from the evaluation committee to include a narrative box with the restricted wording for supervisors to use. Four abstentions were noted. 

9. The evaluation committee proposed the following point system.
	Rating
	Range

	Excellent
	4.60 to 5.00

	Commendable
	3.80 to 4.59

	Satisfactory
	3.00 to 3.79

	Below Satisfactory
	2.00 to 2.99

	Unsatisfactory
	0.00 to 1.99


10. It was recommended that commendable and excellent be combined for tenure-track faculty to correspond with the four point scale described in the NSHE code. Chairs recommended the point scale be incorporated into the process. Four abstentions were recorded.  
Adjunct Evaluations
1. New adjuncts are to be evaluated during the first semester. The rotation cycle there after is every five years. All forms are electronic and can be located on the website. 

2. Some departments are having issues with the process. Concerns that will be communicated to Institutional Research for explanation are:

a. It’s difficult to distinguish between who is current and who is not.  

b. The tracking list is only being distributed to support staff and not department chairs. 

c. The information on the tracking sheet is incorrect; items are not being updated. 

d. The list is to long.
3. Adjunct records are stored in Human Resources for accreditation and because of the new federal mandate, “Complete College America”. 

4. All completed evaluations are now required to be scanned by the department and forwarded to Institutional Research. The packets can be tracked through the email system if a discrepancy occurs. 
Revised Core Faculty List
1. Chairs agreed upon the proposed revised core faculty list. Prioritization of the list was postponed until more information on the budget is confirmed.  
Budget Task Force 
1. The president rescinded the confidentiality agreement; committee members are no longer required to sign the form to participate.  Members are expected to be professional and refrain from speaking of personal issues. 
2. Faculty representatives are Bonnie Hofland, David Freistroffer, Sarah Negrete, and Frank Daniels. Students, administrative faculty, and classified staff all have representation on the committee. 

3. The VPAA has requested departments to provide a list of online classes that could jointly be offered between the community colleges. The joint schedule will not be a list of all online courses, it is a list of courses that are offered that do not reach their full enrollment capacity. TMCC is now offering a variety of eight week condensed online courses.  It was suggested that GBC may want to look at offering more condensed courses. 
4. Danny Gonzales compared student success, both college and high school students taking live, online, and interactive video political science courses. Results indicated that students performed significantly better in the ten week online format. 

5. Many classes in Fine Arts and Humanities are in different core curriculums at the universities and they do not coincide with the general education grid. According to common course numbering, if a whole block of general education is completed at one institution then it will satisfy the general education at the transferring college. It is not course by course. 
6. Questions to be presented to the VPAA are: 
a. How will general education courses be transferred?

b. Should GBC be looking at offering eight week condensed courses? 
c. How will it be determined on whose college will offer a particular course and will it still exist at the other colleges? 

Workload Issues
1. Chairs discussed workload issues that some departments are encountering. Those issues are: 

a. Low enrollment courses are being treated as independent study courses without the knowledge of the faculty member. 

b. Notification is not being received until mid-semester when faculty receive workload reports. 

c. Delayed or lack of communication between faculty and VPAA. 

d. Departments vary in their interactions between the appropriate dean or VPAA. 

2. After much discussion chairs decided that it would be up to departments to handle course enrollment management for their areas. However, suggestions will be discussed between departments and the appropriate administrator. Some suggestions are:
a. More responsive communication from administrators.
b. Clarification in the workload policy of when a course is considered independent study. 

c. Determine a set date each semester as to when faculty and administration should decide on when a course should be offered or cancelled due to low enrollment. 
